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We are holding our Meet the Teacher 
sessions next week. Staff will dismiss the 
children as usual and then will reopen 
doors at 3:45.  

Monday – Year 3 and Year 4 
Tuesday – Year 1 and Year 2 

We’re happy to look after any children for 
the duration of the meeting and any older 
siblings from GEMS.  
Monday – in the spare year 4 classroom 
Tuesday – in the two reception classrooms 
 
 

 
I’ve left all of last week’s reminders in the 
end of this week’s newsletter in case 
anyone didn’t receive a copy last week. 

 

 

 

 

http://www.gosforthpark.newcastle.sch.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Applying for Places 
Nursery Application forms for places in 
September 2026 will be available on the 
school website and from the office from 
Friday 9th January 2026. 
The closing date for applications is 27th March 
2026 at noon. 
Offer letters will be emailed out on 
Wednesday 1st April 2026. 
The deadline for accepting a place is Friday 
24th April. 
 

 
 
Nursery parents should all have received the 
booklet above from school.  
Reception Applications for September 
2025 
Applications open: 1st September 2025 
Applications close: 16th January 2026 
National offer day: 16th April 2026 
Further information can be found at  
https://www.newcastle.gov.uk/services/schools
-learning-and-childcare/apply-school-
place/applying-reception-places 

 
See visit dates further below. 
 

 
Year 4 parents should all have received the 
booklet above from school.  
Middle School Applications for 
September 2025 
Applications open: 1st September 2025 
Applications close: 31st October 2025 
National Offer Day: 2nd March 2026 
Further infomration can be found at  
Applying for Transfer places | Newcastle City Council 

 
Mrs Lamb 
 

  
Gosforth East Middle School is holding an 
open evening on Wednesday 8th October for 
our Year 4 parents.  We will send more 
information from Mr Stout via ParentPay. 
 
Gosforth Central Middle School is holding an 
open evening on Tuesday 14th October for our 
Year 4 parents.  Further infomration has 
already gone out on ParentPay 
 
 
 

 

Starting School in September 2026! 

https://www.newcastle.gov.uk/services/schools-learning-and-childcare/apply-school-place/applying-reception-places
https://www.newcastle.gov.uk/services/schools-learning-and-childcare/apply-school-place/applying-reception-places
https://www.newcastle.gov.uk/services/schools-learning-and-childcare/apply-school-place/applying-reception-places
https://www.newcastle.gov.uk/services/schools-learning-and-childcare/apply-school-place/applying-transfer-places


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

KS2 Gosforth Highstreet 

Fieldwork 
As part of our KS2 geography topic, 

‘Gosforth is Greater’ children in KS2 will be 

taking part in a fieldwork data collection 

exercise along Gosforth Highstreet. We 

will be aiming to answer the enquiry 

question:  

‘What do people want from their local 

Highstreet?’  

Please see the diary below for dates and 

keep an eye out for more information via 

ParentPay. 

Y3 Mr Hindess/Mrs Armstrong – Monday 

6th October (AM) 

Y3/4 Mr Guest – Tuesday 7th October 

(AM) 

Y4 Miss Bell – Wednesday 8th October 

(AM) 

 

There will be no cost to parents, but we 

will be looking for some parent volunteers 

to help!  

Please let your child’s class teacher know 

if you would be able to kindly give up 

your time to volunteer. 

Children will need to wear their school 

jumper or hoodie but can wear suitable 

outdoor trousers, footwear and waterproof 

coat. We will be back to school in time for 

usual lunchtime arrangements. 

Mr Hindess 

 

 

Thursday 4th December 

On Thursday 4th December, Year Two 

pupils will be visiting the Discovery 

Museum as part of our Great Fire of 

London History Topic.  

Children will have a chance to explore the 

museum with the classmates and teacher. 

They will also take part in a half-day 

workshop to learn about the Great Fire of 

Newcastle and Gateshead. 

Keep an eye out for further communication 

via ParentPay in the near future. 

Mr Hindess 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Snack-tember 

2025 | British Nutrition Foundation  

Attendance 
Our whole school attendance to date this 

academic year is 96.6% which is slightly 

down on this time last year (97.1%).  Our 

children are very good at sharing – including 
bugs! 

Our classes of the week this week are 

Reception Miss Coughlan with 98.8% 

and Mr Patterson with 98.5% 

Well done everyone! 

Mrs Lamb 
 
 

https://www.nmrn.org.uk/visit-us/hartlepool/hms-trincomalee
https://www.nmrn.org.uk/visit-us/hartlepool/hms-trincomalee
https://www.nmrn.org.uk/visit-us/hartlepool/horrible-histories-pirates-uk-exclusive
https://www.nmrn.org.uk/visit-us/hartlepool/horrible-histories-pirates-uk-exclusive
https://www.nutrition.org.uk/snack-tember-2025/#Parents
https://www.nutrition.org.uk/snack-tember-2025/#Parents


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
🌟 Keep Katie, Our Lollipop Lady, at 

the Parklands Crossing 🌟 
Katie helps children cross safely on Broadway 
East every day — a blind bend that is unsafe 
without her patrol. The crossing is not 
council funded and has only been possible 
for the past 8 years thanks to community 
donations. 
We need to raise £8,000 each year to keep 
the service. So far, we’ve raised £1,300. 

💛 Thank you to the families who have 
consistently supported us. 

👉 To our new families, please help us keep 
this vital service. If every family gave 
just £10, we’d reach our target. 

📌 Donate here:  
https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/lau
ra-greenhill-1 
Together we can keep Katie on the crossing 
and our children safe. 
Parklands Crossing 

 
Huge congratulations to Albie and all of our 
amazing children and staff who completed 
the GNR last weekend! 

 
 

https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/laura-greenhill-1
https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/laura-greenhill-1


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Autumn One 

Autumn Two 

Christmas Performances and Events



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Spring One 

Spring Two 

Summer One 

Summer Two 
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Rainbow Wrapaound 

mailto:wraparound@gosforthpark.newcastle.sch.uk
mailto:wraparound@gosforthpark.newcastle.sch.uk
mailto:wraparound@gosforthpark.newcastle.sch.uk


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
We have lots of reminders for this week’s 
newsletter as we settle back into routines after 
the summer break and welcome our new families.  

Drinks and Playtime Snacks 
Children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 are 
offered a free fruit or vegetable snack daily at 
morning break or you may wish to provide your 
child with their own preferred fruit or vegetable 
choice.  Key Stage 2 children are also permitted 
to bring in their own fruit or vegetable snack.  
Please remember that any form of packaged 
biscuit bar or snack such as cheese biscuit 
dippers etc. do not constitute as a fruit or veg 
snack and so should not be brought in to school 
for morning break.  There is a wealth of fruit and 
vegetable choice out there that you can choose 
from, and children are able to bring in small pots 
of pre-prepared fruit or veg too.  Grapes, olives 
or other similar shaped fruits should be halved 
lengthways as they are a choking hazard.  Small 
stones such as those found in olives and cherries 
should be removed. Please remember that all 
children need to bring in fresh water in reusable 
water bottles to keep them hydrated.  Many 
bottles are the same so please ensure that they 
are named too (no Air Up bottles). 

Smoking/Vaping 
Smoking and vaping are not allowed anywhere 

on the school site. 

Nut Free School 

 
Please remember (including informing anyone 
else who may prepare food for your child) that 
nuts, nut butters or any other product containing 
nuts are not permitted in school at any time, 
including in packed lunches, cake sales or lunches 
for school trips.   
 

Birthday Treats 
There is absolutely no expectation for you to 
provide your child’s class with birthday treats.  
Your child’s birthday will be celebrated with a 
song in class.  We have a wide range of allergies 
and dietary requirements which might mean not 

all children will be able to be included.  If you 
really want to send in treats these have to be nut 
free, individually wrapped and vegetarian 
friendly.  These will not be eaten in class but will 
be sent home with children at the end of the day.  

Please do not send in whole cakes to be cut. 

Bikes and Scooters 
It’s been lovely to see so many bikes and scooters 
coming to school this week. 
Please remember to dismount any bikes or 

scooters at the main gate and walk them on to 
the school site to avoid any bumps with 
pedestrians.  Please also remind children to walk 
them out of the school site.  Playground gates 

will close at 9:00am reopen at 3:20pm and 
close again once the children have been collected. 
For children attending wraparound or anyone 
arriving late, there are racks near the main office 
and on the way round to the main playground.  

You can bring your own bike lock or padlock to 
secure these.   

Before and After School 
If children are enjoying playing in the school 
grounds before and after school, please make 

sure they are supervised, particularly on the trim 

trail.  Children should not swing or climb on 

any railings or poles. School gates are locked 
at 9:00am until the end of the school day and 
are then locked again at 3:40pm. 
Please make sure you leave the playground by 

3:40 so we can lock the gates ready for 
Wraparound and other school clubs taking place 
on site. 

Parking 
Parking at the front of school and in the 
surrounding streets has greatly improved 

recently. 
Please remember  

• not to idle and to switch engines off 

• to be considerate of our neighbours 

• leave the disabled bay free for disabled 
users and remember not all disabilities are visible. 

• to drive slowly 

 

Please do not leave belongings on show or leave 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Flu Vaccination 
The flu vaccination programme will commence in 
the autumn term for children from Reception to 
Year 4.  The following date has been planned for 
our school. 

Wednesday 10th December 
We will send out further information via 
ParentPay in the next few weeks.  

Attendance 
Please be reminded I am unable to 
authorise absences during term time for 
family holidays.  
Please inform grandparents, family and 
friends who may be looking to book 
birthday or Christmas trips away that 
these do not fall under exceptional 
circumstances and will not be authorised.   
 
Both Newcastle City Council and the 
Department for Education are taking a 
tougher stance on attendance.  Fixed 
penalty notices may be issued in the event 
of unauthorised absence in term time which 
is equal to or greater than 10 sessions (5 
days). Fixed penalties for the first offence 
are £160 per parent, reducing to £80 if paid 
within 21 days. Please follow the link for 
further information. Working together to 
improve school attendance (applies from 19 
August 2024) (publishing.service.gov.uk) 
 
Leave of absence request forms are available 

from the school office.  As well as returning the 
form you will be required to meet with me or Mr 
Hindess. 
 

 Medical/Dietary 
Please notify the office as soon as possible if your 
child has any changes in their medical or dietary 
needs. 

 
 
Please remember to put your mobile phone in 
your pocket/bag once on site unless it is an 
emergency. 

Visitor Toilet 
If any visitor or little one needs to pay a visit, 
our visitor toilet is located in main reception. 

 
Now our new pupils have started, we will begin 
the process of rolling the children over into their 
new classes on our digital platforms (above).  
There will be some disruption in service until this 
is done and we get new passwords out to you.  
We will get these to you as soon as we can. 

PE Days 
Rec Miss Parsons-Munn 
Rec Miss Coughlan 

Tuesday and Friday 

Year 1 Mr Edwards 
Year 1 Miss Pope 

Monday and Thursday 

Year 2 Mr Patterson Tuesday and Friday 
Year 2 Miss Tate Monday and Friday 
Year 3 Mr Hindess/ 
Mrs Armstrong 

Wednesday and Friday 

Year 3/4 Mr Guest Wednesday and 
Thursday 

Year 4 Miss Bell Wednesday and 
Thursday 

 
 

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/65f1b048133c22b8eecd38f7/Working_together_to_improve_school_attendance__applies_from_19_August_2024_.pdf
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/65f1b048133c22b8eecd38f7/Working_together_to_improve_school_attendance__applies_from_19_August_2024_.pdf
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/65f1b048133c22b8eecd38f7/Working_together_to_improve_school_attendance__applies_from_19_August_2024_.pdf


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

School Dinners 
If you wish to change your child’s meal pattern to 
packed lunch instead of school dinner or vice versa, 
please let the school office know.  School lunches will 
be £3.00 per day – £114 for the first half term.   

Free School Meals 

Every child in Reception Year 1 and Year 2 is entitled 
to a free school meal but did you know… 
Your child and their school may be able to get extra 
help if you receive one of the qualifying 
benefits below. We encourage all parents to apply for 
Free School Meals during their Reception Year, so 
Newcastle City Council can assess whether your child 
and their school can receive this extra help. Even if 
your child does not want to take up a cooked meal 
during the school day, your school can still receive 
this additional help. 
You can check out eligibility and apply here. 

✓ https://www.newcastle.gov.uk/services/schools
-learning-and-childcare/help-school-and-
learning-costs/apply-free-school-meals 

This can help to pay towards the cost of trips and 
clubs for your child. If you are successful in your 
application, we will provide you with a free school 
jumper or cardigan. If you are eligible for free school 
meals, vouchers are issued during holiday times for 
the supermarket of your choice! Newcastle City 
Council operates an Apply Once process for Free 
School Meals. During your child's academic life, you 
will only ever have to apply once for Free School 
Meals while they attend a Newcastle school. If your 
application is refused, they will continue to check your 
details on a weekly basis, unless you tell them to stop. 
This means we will know if you start to get a 
qualifying benefit. They will approve your child’s free 
school meals application and contact you. If you 
apply through the online portal, you will receive an 
immediate response to your application.  
School will be informed of your child's Free School 
Meal application on a weekly basis.  
 
Thanks Mrs Lamb 
 

Reception 2026 
We’ve already had lots of enquiries regarding 
visits for our Reception 2026 intake. Parents 
are able to visit the school on the following 
dates. Please phone the school office to book 
a place. 

• Tuesday 7th October 5:00 – 6:00 
• Tuesday 14th October 9:30 – 10:30am 
• Tuesday 21st October 9:30 – 10:30am 
• Wednesday 22nd October 9:30 – 

10:30am 
• Wednesday 6th November 9:30 – 10:30 
• Wednesday 6th November 5:00 – 6:00 
• Tuesday 11th November 9:30 – 10:30 
• Wednesday 12th November 5:00 – 6:00 

 

Staff Training Days 
Staff Training Days for GST schools this 
academic year will be: 

• Friday 24th October 2025 
• Monday 1st June 2026 

Please see the dates for your diary below and the 
school calendar for 2025_2026 
Newcastle Schools’ Term starts on Tuesday 1st 
September 2026.  GST training days for 2026 – 
2027 will be set later in this academic year. 
 
 

 

https://www.newcastle.gov.uk/services/schools-learning-and-childcare/help-school-and-learning-costs/apply-free-school-meals
https://www.newcastle.gov.uk/services/schools-learning-and-childcare/help-school-and-learning-costs/apply-free-school-meals
https://www.newcastle.gov.uk/services/schools-learning-and-childcare/help-school-and-learning-costs/apply-free-school-meals


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Meet Our  
Safeguarding Team  

At Gosforth Park First School, children’s 
safety and wellbeing always come first. That’s 
why we have a dedicated team of 
Designated Safeguarding Leads (DSLs) 
– the people who make sure every child feels 
safe, supported, and happy. 
 

Our Safeguarding Team 
• Mrs Lamb – Lead DSL 
• Mr Hindess – Deputy DSL 
• Miss Gasper – Deputy DSL 
• Mrs Lucas – Wraparound 

Mrs Rivett, Mrs Dodds and Miss 
Bolton are also DSL trained. 
 

What do DSLs do? 
They’re here to: 

• Listen to worries (big or small) 
• Support children and families 
• Take action if there are concerns 
• Work with staff and outside agencies 

to keep children safe 

How to Contact Us 
• Pop into the school office 
• Call us on 0191 2852559 
• Email 

admin@gosforthpark.newcastle.sch.uk 
 

Remember: safeguarding is everyone’s 
responsibility – and no concern is ever too 
small to share. 
 

 
 
 

We are an ‘Operation Encompass’ 
school. 
Operation Encompass operates in all police 
forces across England. It helps police and 
schools work together to provide emotional 
and practical help to children. The system 
ensures that when police are called to an 
incident of domestic abuse, where there are 
children in the household who have 
experienced the domestic incident, the police 
should inform the key adult (usually the 
designated safeguarding lead) in school 
before the child or children arrive at school 
the following day. This ensures that the 
school has up to date relevant information 
about the child’s circumstances and can 
enable immediate support to be put in place, 
according to the child’s needs. 
 
 

 

mailto:admin@gosforthpark.newcastle.sch.uk


 


